
ASX Announcement      

 20 August 2025 

RESPONSE TO MEDIA SPECULATION 

 
Regis Resources Ltd (ASX:RRL, ‘Regis’) notes the article appearing in today’s Australian Financial Review/ 
today regarding the potential acquisition of the 70% of the Tropicana Joint Venture (Tropicana) not owned 
by Regis. 
 
Regis regularly assesses acquisition opportunities based on various factors and will only elect to proceed if 
the acquisition aligns with strategic goals and is assessed to be accretive for shareholders. Regis confirms 
that it is not in advanced discussions with respect to any specific opportunity. 
 
Regis will keep the market informed as appropriate in accordance with its continuous disclosure obligations 
but otherwise does not intend to comment.  
 
Regis confirms that it remains in compliance with ASX Listing Rule 3.1 (Continuous Disclosure).  
  

 

- ENDS     - 

 

For further information please contact: 
 

Investor Relations Enquiries:  
Jeff Sansom  
Regis Resources Limited   
T: +61 473 089 856  
E: jsansom@regisresources.com  

Media Enquiries:    
Shane Murphy  
FTI Consulting  
T: +61 420 945 291  
E: shane.murphy@fticonsulting.com  

 
This announcement is authorised for release by Regis Managing Director and CEO, Jim Beyer 
 


